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Fact Sheet #1

What is Chiy̓á xw?

● It is a Squamish word that refers to: protocols, ways 
of being, and respectful ways of conducting oneself.

● Many interpret Chiy̓á xw as a law i.e., “a correct way of 
going about doing a task or caring for our children” 
for example.

Why is this project happening now?

● In January 2020, Canada passed legislation, An act 
respecting First Nation, Inuit, and Metis, children, youth, 
and families. This Federal law makes it possible for 
First Nations across Canada to legally take over full 
control and management of services to children, 
youth, and families.

What is our Nation doing?

● In April 2021, in response to the above opportunity 
Council approved a project team to conduct a 
survey of members asking 5 questions on “whether 
the Nation should proceed to explore a Nation 
Law option for delivering services to children and 
families”. Over 80% of respondents favored moving 
to Nation Law.

● In November 2021, in response to results of the 
member survey, Council directed that the Project 
Team engage the Nation membership in a 2 Year 
Capacity Building Project to conduct our own 
research to establish what service changes, benefi ts, 
recommendations, as well as any pitfalls or concerns 
membership might identify in moving to Nation 
jurisdiction.

● The Project Team has drafted a Terms of Reference 
for three (3) Advisory Committees that will drive the 
work of membership engagement. In early February 
a notice for applications to the following Committees 
will be made: Community Member Advisory; 
Knowledge Keeper Advisory, and Technical Advisory.

What makes this opportunity unique?

● It allows the Nation to exercise our Inherent right 
to care for our own children consistent with The 
Constitution Act 1982, and the United Nations 
Declaration of the Rights of Indigenous Peoples.

● More important, it allows the Nation to defi ne our 
law as it applies to our children and families, to 
develop the services that are supportive to families, 
and to deliver the services in a culturally appropriate 
way that is centered on our own values, beliefs, and 
ways of being.

What will make this opportunity stronger?

● “Our goal is to design and then deliver services 
that best support and serve every family’s needs- 
that’s why every opinion matters-we want to hear 
from all members, from children to youth,
 to adults, and  Elders”

● To have constructive conversation (individual and 
group dialogue), family meetings and group focus 
meetings.

● Other ways to participate: to serve on an Advisory 
Committee; to email suggestions for change; to ask 
for an individual interview (in-person or telephone) 
or express an opinion through a telephone call.

Share your opinions, ideas and recommendations for change.

Stay informed and watch this space for continuing Chiy̓á xw Child and Family Project Updates

E: AmmComm@squamish.net T: 604.985.4111


